
 
 

MINUTES OF 
February 12, 2023 
LANCO MG CLUB 

 
 

Centerville Diner 
Lancaster, PA 

 
 
 

The second meeting of 2023 was held at the Centerville Diner in Lancaster, PA. 
 

1.  Secretary Steve Dellinger convened the meeting at 3:02 PM with seventeen (17) members in 
attendance. Four (4) British cars were driven to the meeting.  

 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Members present included  
 

Steve Dellinger, Rich Trexler, Bruce and Sue Hurley, Pam Preston, Jack Butler, Al Little, Mark 
Litwin, Charlie Baldwin, Margaret Sultner, Cor Engelen, Dennis and Carol Blevins, Deb Eckert, 
Gloria and Larry Ciarrocca, and Gregg Swartley.     

 

2. No name tag drawing was held this month. The pot will be $30 next month. 
 

3. President’s Report: No report. 
 

4. Secretary’s Report (Steve Dellinger):  
 

� January 2023 Minutes copies distributed. A correction was noted in the Minutes – Margaret 
has an Austin Marina, not a Morris! 

 

5.  Treasurer’s Report(Gloria Ciarrocca):  
 

� Checking Account: Ending Balance = $ 5,006.09 
 

� Savings Account: Ending Balance = $ 2,981.53 
 

6. Standing Committee Reports:  
 

� TOB Update – Rich Trexler talked to Rich Kushner (Swedish Motors) about bringing some 
cars to the event.. 

 

� Membership (Larry Ciarrocca) – 132 total members.  
 

� Car Shows (Charlie Baldwin) – Charlie is working on the March list. A link to the monthly 
report will be added to the website. 

 

7.  Old Business:  
 

� Simeone Museum 100 years of MG - 20+ LANCO members attended the opening day on 
February 11th. A crowd of 400+ attended, with all the area MG Clubs represented.  

 

� Central PA Triumph club has invited us to attend two tech sessions – February 25th at a 
body shop in Seven Valleys, and March 25th at the Rolls Royce Foundation Museum in 
Mechanicsburg (Jack Merriman discussing British Car wiring). RSVPs are required. 

 

� BGT Auction Donation/Meeting - The meeting is set for April 16th at 1:00 PM at the AACA 
Museum. Deb is working on arrangements for food. 

 

� The LANCO MG Club BBQ Bash at Mark and Cat Litwin’s house is set for Saturday, May 
20th at 12:00 PM. Please RSVP to Mark via email by April 1st. 



 

� Tech Session on May 21st at Jim Harbold’s garage at 1 PM. The presenter and topic(s) are 
being investigated. Bonnie Caldwell will hold a rug hooking session as the non-tech option. 
Pizza will be provided by the Club - bring your own drinks and utensils and a dessert to 
share; bring your chairs. 

 

8.  New Business:   
 

� Adrian Mullins trip to the US – Adrian was one of several British car club members who 
visited the US several years ago. He and his wife are planning another trip to the US. 
Ralph contacted Adrian to offer the Club’s assistance if they decide to visit PA again. 

 

9. “Round the Table” Member Recap 
 

� Charlie Baldwin – Work is well underway on Margaret’s Austin Marina GT. Currently 
working on rust repair. 

 

� Pam Preston – George Wagman is planning a get-together again this year. The date is 
Tuesday, July 18th at 6:30 PM. More information to come. 

 

10. The next meeting on March 12th at the Centerville Diner at 3:00 PM. 
 

The business meeting was adjourned at 3:27 PM.  
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Steve Dellinger 


